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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

7th September 2018
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Welcome back!

A warm welcome back to all of our Portobello family!  We hope that you have had a happy and relaxing summer and are looking forward to the new academic year.  We would like to welcome back Miss Pendleton who has returned from her travels to teach Year 1!

***Going Gold for Penny*** 

As I am sure you are all aware we are supporting Going Gold for Penny and promoting awareness of children’s cancer.  In recognition of her bravery and the work Penny, and her mum, are doing to highlight Childhood Cancer Awareness Month we would like everybody to come to school wearing gold on Thursday 13th September, Penny’s birthday.  This may be a gold ribbon, a gold hat or a full gold outfit – whatever works for you and your children.  Voluntary contributions will be given to Penny’s mum who wants to carry on supporting the families of other children Penny has met during her hospital treatment.  Throughout the day children will also be taught about cancer using specialised age appropriate material from Macmillan. 

Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for making a super start to the year.  Well done to the following children:

Year 1:
Charlie Huntley 
Year 2:  Eisa Khaliq
Year 3: 
Macey Sims       Year 4:  Kristian Irwin Usworth      

   Year 5:
Kaelan Spratt
Year 6:
Luke Bunn
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 3 for 100% attendance this week.  What a super start!
Admission for Reception Class 2019  
You can apply online or request paper applications.  For more information go to www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
The closing date for returning application forms is 15 January 2019
Admission to Gateshead Secondary Schools Sept 2019 – Year 6 pupils  
You can apply online or request paper applications.  For more information go to www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions
Closing date for returning application forms is 31 October 2018
Breakfast Club 

Our breakfast club runs Monday to Friday from 7.45 to 8.50a.m. Latest time for drop off with breakfast is 8.15 a.m.  

The first child in a family will be charged at £2.50 and siblings at £1.50. 

***After school Provision***  

Information and application packs for Second Home can be picked up from the noticeboard outside the school office. 
Morning procedures reminder

KS1 and Reception parents and carers are responsible for their children until they have entered school.

KS2 parents and carers should ensure their children arrive from 8.45am when our staff begin supervision.
Packed lunch

If your child is bringing a healthy packed lunch to school could you please ensure that  there are no nuts, sweets or fizzy drinks included.

Uniform and Jewellery 

It is your resposibilty as a parent and carer to ensure your child comes to school in the correct uniform including black school shoes and with an appropriate kit for P.E.  If you are experiencing financial difficulties and need support we may be able to help.
Due to Health & Safety policies and the active curricuulm we follow we do not accept jewellery as part of the uniform.  Please ensure you remove all your child’s jewellery before school to prevent us having to ring you to come and remove it. 

Uniform Payment - Reminder
Can we please request that any uniform money that is owed be paid as soon as possible?  Thank you!
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